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Republic of the Philippines

Pepartment of Education

REGION I11
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN

DIVISION ADVISORY NOY 14 202
No. .34% , s. 2024
To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Division BSP Coordinator

Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

This Office announces the postponement of the 5" Bataan Council Kab-O-Ree
scheduled for November 15-17, 2024, at Brgy. Alion, Mariveles, Bataan due to the
expected entry of Tropical Storm Pepito into the Philippine Area of Responsibility.

The event will be moved to November 22-24, 2024, following the same
Training Matrix.

See the attached letter from PDRRMO for the reason of postponement.

Immediate and wide dissemination of this Advisory is desired.

CAROLINA S. VIOLETA, EdD, CESO V
chools Division Superintendent

ARMAND CAPILI, EdD
Assistant Schoos Diyision Superintendent

In compliance with DepEd Order No. 8 s. 2013, this
Division Advisory is Issued not for endorsement
per D.O. 28 5. 2001 only for the information of DepEd

I Officials, personnel as well as the concerned public.
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November 13, 2024

Carolina S. Violeta, EdD, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent NDO-BATAAN
Schools Division Office of Bataan i

Dear Dr. Violeta, DOTS-2024 114441
Greetings!

In light of the upcoming 5th Bataan Council Kab-O-Ree scheduled for November 15-17,
2024, at Brgy. Alion, Mariveles, Bataan, we bring to your attention the current inclement
weather forecasts, a thunderstorm advisory, and the expected entry of Tropical Storm
Pepito into the Philippine Area of Responsibility.

As head of the Provincial Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Office (PDRRMO),
we have to prioritize the safety of all participants. Pepito, internationally known as Man-
Yi. is forecasted to intensify into a typhoon or potentially a super typhoon, with projected
landfall on the eastern coast of Luzon over the weekend. This adds to the risk of heavy
rains, strong winds, and severe thunderstorms during the Kab-O-Ree event period.

Given these circumstances, we strongly recommend the cancellation or postponement
of the event to avoid any potential emergencies. The threat posed by the combination of
thunderstorms and an approaching tropical storm makes it unsafe for outdoor
gatherings, especially in exposed areas.

We understand the importance of the event and its impact on participants, but the safety
and well-being of all attendees must remain the highest priority. Our office stands ready
to provide further assistance or coordination for rescheduling if necessary.

Thank you for your prompt consideration of this recommendation. Please feel free to
reach out if additional details or support are needed.

Respectfully, _

“EXCELLENT PUBLIC SERVICE TOWARDS A BETTER QUALITY OF LIFE FOR ALL”
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